Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-3.003
Certification as to Specifications of School Buses

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 28, 2021, the Department of Education, received a petition for variance from Rule 6A-3.003(a), F.A.C., Certification as to Specifications of School Buses. The petition requests a waiver or variance from the LED light specification requirement by Florida School Bus Specification, January 2020 adopted by reference in the rule. The petitioner is Matthews Bus Alliance, Inc., located in Orlando, Florida.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: contacting the Department of Education’s Office of the Clerk: Chris Emerson, Agency Clerk, Department of Education, 325 West Gaines St., Tallahassee, FL 32399, or via email at christian.emerson@fldoe.org. Public comments concerning this petition for a variance can be made at https://web02.flodoe.org/rules. The Department will accept comments concerning the petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be received on or before 5:00 p.m. on August 18, 2021.
